SCC Minutes 7 December 2016

Attending: Irina Stoddard, Melinda Morgan, Jennifer Crane, Tracey Clayton, Stacey Kratz, Leslie Jewkes, Karina Park

The minutes from Novembers meeting were reviewed. Karina Park made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Stacey Kratz. The minutes were approved without changes.

- 1. Budget report: We are right on schedule regarding expenditures of our budget with 67% of our funding remaining. Reading intervention supports have also been provided for ELL students. Ipads were purchased with the technology component of our plan and additional needs will be considered at a later point in the year.
- 2. Data report: We received our reading assessment materials last week and the math materials have just been received. These are the materials that are used for progress monitoring. Therefore, we have little data yet to show progress monitoring and impact of intervention. This is a change from previous years, but we expect to have regular data available going forward in the year. District-administered benchmark testing is scheduled for Jan. 17, so we should have mid-year data to share at the January 25 SCC meeting. The teachers are maintaining instruction as in previous years, however that data usually presented at this time is not yet available to show trends. Several teachers have been monitoring individual students who are struggling and the progress of students receiving intervention is monitored every other week.

Sub-report (regarding data) on attendance: We are monitoring a small number of students with chronic attendance issues, not more than 2-3% of our student body. Another 10% or less have frequent, but not chronic absences.

3. SNAP Plan Review: We reviewed our SNAP plan. There are not manys changes from last year, and typically the recommendations made in the plan are the most important part. SCC members noted several map designations that needed to be changed (for example, a street marked

"Blueberry Hill" was actually Paulista Drive), as well as these safety and walking routes issues:

- Safety patrol: several SCC members have noticed problems with patrol
 members having friends hanging around nearby and with them
 playing (either with flags or with other people) while on duty. The
 safety patrol may need additional training, and we recommend a
 reminder to the entire fifth gradto leave friends alone when they're
 on safety patrol.
- The SCC had several concerns about the crosswalk at 1500 East 8600 South. The greatest concern is the extreme speed of many motorists passing through that area in both directions. It is so serious that there are reports of a crossing guard quitting and citing dangerous conditions there. The SCC recommends additional "hawkeye" lights closer to the crosswalk to help remind drivers, as well as "checkpoint" or "sting" operations like those that were undertaken at the crosswalk near Oakdale Elementary several years ago. A second recommendation is that Canyons district bus drivers be reminded to drive carefully and at lower speeds through that area, as some SCC members have witnessed buses that seem to be speeding on 8600 South.
- 4. CSIP Preparation: Leslie Jewkes noted for future reference that the form has been simplified. We also will be looking at the new Canyons district mission statements and goals as we formulate next year's CSIP. Those goals use percentage gains rather than what we have had, which is a percentage of students as a whole (like 80%). Stacey Kratz expressed general support for the district mission and goals but noted that setting goals based on percentage gains eventually will reach diminishing returns because no effort will ever be able to reach 100%.

Meeting adjourned

Next meeting: Jan. 25